

NOTICE OF CANCELATION OF PUBLIC HEARING TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR EL DORADO IRRIGATION DISTRICT TEMPORARY CONSERVED WATER TRANSFER

PUBLIC HEARING CANCELED: The Public Hearing scheduled for the regular Board meeting on August 22, 2022 at 9:00 AM for the El Dorado Irrigation District (EID) Board of Directors to consider adopting the proposed Negative Declaration for the EID Temporary Conserved Water Transfer is **CANCELED.**

BACKGROUND: The EID Temporary Conserved Water Transfer project involved the proposed transfer up to 1,800 acre-feet of its pre-1914 water right water to Westland's Water District for use in the 2022/2023 irrigation season. The source of water for this temporary water transfer has been conserved by EID from the conversion of an earthen unlined ditch (Upper Main Ditch) to a pipeline.

For questions, email 2022WaterTransfer@EID.org.